

PTA Meeting Six of School Year 2017/2018 Minutes

Present: Cassie Harrison, Helen Rosie, Michelle Norris.

1. **Apologies:** Andrea Towse, Rachel Fisher, Rebecca Wilkinson, Megan Norris, Tony Turner, Wendy Clark.
2. **Minutes of the last Meeting recorded on 25th January** – checked and agreed.
3. **Matters Arising**

Christmas Play Costumes

Michelle to ask Megan to compile a list for reference next Christmas. Costumes could be stored in the kit cabin as there will be more space available once the Brownie resources have been removed.

Banking

The forms to alter signatories had been sent off.

Summer Fair & Bingo Evening

Dates for these events would be proposed at the next meeting.

Talent Show

Helen Rosie would discuss this with school and school council to establish if they would like to do a show again this year.

PTA Contributions

- a. Some of the school council members were keen for PTA to fund a playground gymnastic bar set similar to the one at Leck School. It was agreed to get a quote but noted that groundworks and the equipment could be possibly be very expensive.
 - b. The Easter Egg hunt which took place at the school Easter craft day had been funded by PTA last year. Each child could find up to six small chocolate eggs each and a chocolate lolly. It was agreed that Helen Rosie would offer this to Mr Stafford-Roberts should school want repeat it this year and PTA would fund.
 - c. It was noted with gratitude that Clare Timmis had offered to source library books from a second hand shop once a list had been put together. It was agreed to put the list out in the newsletter after that and before buying any remaining books brand new.
4. **Leavers Year Book**

It was agreed to fund a leavers year book as per previous years.
 5. **Jumble Sale**

The jumble sale would take place on Saturday 24th March 10-11.30am. It was agreed to set up after school on the Friday before, a request for help would be put out. Items would be charged at 50p and £1 for larger clothing such as coats. Household linen etc could not be taken as per bags to school list. Bric a brac and toys would also be available and any unsold items kept for the summer fair stalls. Cassie Harrison would research entry fees and establish if £1 was deemed reasonable, she would also arrange for bags to school to be delivered and a collection date, preferably Monday 26th March. Michelle would enquire about a banner to advertise the event and also request it to be aired on local radio stations. Cassie would create a facebook event, poster and advertise on the sell and seek pages and ask all parents to advertise where they could. A float would be arranged. Cassie and Helen would provide carrier bags on the day.
 6. **Any Other Business**
 - a. **PTA UK Membership**

Our membership had been renewed by annual direct debit.
 - b. **New General Data Protection Regulations**

Cassie would look into how this would affect PTA and feedback to the next meeting. We would look to adopt a policy recommended by PTA UK.

Next Meeting: After Easter, date TBC